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Almost Over the Bridge 

Crews with the Interstate 10 Broadway Curve 
Improvement Project recently reached a milestone 
in late May as they finished setting the final concrete 
girders over lanes of I-10 to connect the ramps that 
will link the interstate to State Route 143. 

Workers are now constructing the bridge decks, 
which is the part of the bridge vehicles drive on. 
Crews expect to open the bridge connecting 
southbound SR 143 to eastbound I-10 and the high-
occupancy vehicle (HOV) ramp connecting SR 143 
and I-10 later this year. Nearly 300 girders were laid on 16 bridges as part of the project. This 
milestone was recently featured in the project’s “Behind the Scenes” video series. 

 

Crews set the final girders on the project recently as they constructed the ramp connecting the 
high occupancy vehicle (HOV) lanes between I-10 and SR 143. 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnlvdXR1YmUuY29tL3dhdGNoP3Y9Y014eXMtOVRTV3cmZmVhdHVyZT15b3V0dS5iZSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDA2MTQuOTYyNjc5OTEifQ.uu9x1cWmDkUB3EMN9SN7YVV4GL6x0LLkOMTp61EQHUw%2Fs%2F3149377456%2Fbr%2F244208676811-l&data=05%7C02%7Cnicole.moon%40wsp.com%7Cccabb2202b86457789a908dc8c84d1be%7C3d234255e20f420588a59658a402999b%7C1%7C0%7C638539749318367822%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=tzE8t4rpronMxeNedT%2F9rYLQIP8pRRXGe4fWy8QbuEQ%3D&reserved=0


 

Ramp Closures at I-10 and 32nd Street 
Crews reopened the eastbound I-10 off-ramp at 
32nd Street earlier this month. This closure 
allowed crews to reconfigure the ramp for the 
wider freeway configuration. In this area, crews 
are adding an additional travel lane, and an 
additional HOV lane on I-10. 

Later this month, construction crews plan to close 
the westbound I-10 on-ramp at 32nd Street for a 
similar ramp reconfiguration. Drivers can expect 
the closure to last into August. During the 

closure, motorists may use the westbound I-10 on-ramp at 40th Street instead. This is the final 
long-term ramp closure at 32nd Street. 

 

Crews reopened the eastbound I-10 off-ramp at 32nd Street in early June. 
 

 

Plan Ahead: Long-Term Closures and Restrictions 

There are several long-term closures and restrictions underway or soon-to-be underway in the 
project area. 

On June 14, crews will close 52nd Street in both directions between 14th Street and Broadway 
Road for a traffic shift. They expect the closure to last into July. 

Workers closed the eastbound I-10 off-ramp at Baseline Road for ramp reconfiguration in May and 
are on track to reopen that ramp in July. During the closure, motorists may continue on eastbound 



I-10, exit at Elliot Road, turn left onto eastbound Elliot Road to access westbound I-10 and exit at 
Baseline Road. 

Later this year, crews have the following long-term closures planned: 

• Northbound 48th Street between Broadway Road and I-10. 

• Guadalupe Road between Pointe Parkway and Calle Sahuaro. 

• The HOV ramps that connect US 60 and I-10. 

• Westbound I-10 off-ramp at Broadway Road. 

To #StayAheadOfTheCurve, visit the project website or download the free mobile app, The Curve, 
before you travel.   

 
A crew removes the overhead sign following the closure of the eastbound I-10 off-ramp at Baseline 
Road. 

 

Your Questions Answered 

Question: Can you open the HOV lanes to general traffic during construction? 

Answer: The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) has very strict limits on vehicles that are 
allowed to use HOV lanes and construction is not an accepted exception. Fortunately, the 
Broadway Curve Constructors have maintained the same number of I-10 lanes during peak travel 
times throughout the project area during construction. 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vbG5rcy5nZC9sL2V5SmhiR2NpT2lKSVV6STFOaUo5LmV5SmlkV3hzWlhScGJsOXNhVzVyWDJsa0lqb3hNRE1zSW5WeWFTSTZJbUp3TWpwamJHbGpheUlzSW1KMWJHeGxkR2x1WDJsa0lqb2lNakF5TWpBMk1qQXVOVGsyTkRNeU1ERWlMQ0oxY213aU9pSm9kSFJ3Y3pvdkwya3hNR0p5YjJGa2QyRjVZM1Z5ZG1VdVkyOXRMMkZzWlhKMGN5OGlmUS5IOWc4TE5XUHA4LTItN05USEpRdkRFRHlKalhWamEtOEQ5MEJ4WGVTTFNFL3MvMTgxNzU3NjU2OC9ici8xMzMzMTkwMDExODktbCIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDA2MTQuOTYyNjc5OTEifQ.FCXMxw0R4yN5bA9WcoyAJCKH23FpPQRe6Y1OAauD-TQ%2Fs%2F3149377456%2Fbr%2F244208676811-l&data=05%7C02%7Cnicole.moon%40wsp.com%7Cccabb2202b86457789a908dc8c84d1be%7C3d234255e20f420588a59658a402999b%7C1%7C0%7C638539749318379155%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ApAW3knvUn5jGEFIkzIInQLgyZowr9OLUhQD6ptPGCA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9..7wczl16RQGfu8wDa0pzvaE_kctsNleomgExBxjNi_rU%2Fs%2F3149377456%2Fbr%2F244208676811-l&data=05%7C02%7Cnicole.moon%40wsp.com%7Cccabb2202b86457789a908dc8c84d1be%7C3d234255e20f420588a59658a402999b%7C1%7C0%7C638539749318388663%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Vp2MbuJnGAj2Z2j209%2BTIkVUmcVCXOJcRfjyBQGUcRs%3D&reserved=0


 
Shown here are the HOV lanes connecting US 60 and I-10. 

 

#StayAheadOfTheCurve 
Construction is scheduled to continue through late 2024. Throughout this project, our goal is to 
minimize impacts as much as possible and provide timely, accurate information so you can plan 
ahead and get to where you need to be. Learn more about the project and engage with the project 
team in any of these ways: 

• Bilingual Project Information Line: 602.501.5505 

• Project Website: i10BroadwayCurve.com  

• Visit or Write:  3157 E. Elwood St., Suite 100, Phoenix, 85034. The Community Office is 
open from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday through Friday, except holidays.  

• Email: Info@i10BroadwayCurve.com  

• App: Join more than 13,000 others who want to stay ahead of the curve by downloading 
our free mobile app, The Curve. You'll find it on the App Store or Google Play. 

 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vaTEwYnJvYWR3YXljdXJ2ZS5jb20vIiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDYxNC45NjI2Nzk5MSJ9.q0R4qlcA_h4HLWzztF0yk1zpxl8cCX6lhAE0AnUjVXw%2Fs%2F3149377456%2Fbr%2F244208676811-l&data=05%7C02%7Cnicole.moon%40wsp.com%7Cccabb2202b86457789a908dc8c84d1be%7C3d234255e20f420588a59658a402999b%7C1%7C0%7C638539749318397312%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SSDk31xpCf%2Fyc7HsPpX%2F%2FHhnOBZcPJ4uZgbZfDTLgCo%3D&reserved=0
mailto:info@I10broadwaycurve.com
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.._zVuCBg4MYWtqGIyIwCH5EVGknrWByVXTsT542y04sE%2Fs%2F3149377456%2Fbr%2F244208676811-l&data=05%7C02%7Cnicole.moon%40wsp.com%7Cccabb2202b86457789a908dc8c84d1be%7C3d234255e20f420588a59658a402999b%7C1%7C0%7C638539749318404681%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=B%2BQWnkcHcEqULkhONIUstbAzII2q3aaj9CGHJs%2BnlWA%3D&reserved=0
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